
Tuesday, December 11  -  Holiday Luncheon at               
  Country Club of Jackson at Noon 

Mark Your Calendar: 

RETIREES 

News for and about Jackson-Area Retirees 

OFFICERS 

President                                    

Diane Loring                                              

517-782-7594                            

diane.loring@live.com                                      

Vice President                               

Bob Gilmore                                  

517-782-2071                                                 

rtgilmore5924@comcast.net 

Secretary                                                 

Karen Kurzynowski                                     

517-784-2715                   

kurzynowski@comcast.net 

Treasurers                                                 

Kitty Foster                                                 

517-783-4070                                        

kittymfoster@comcast.net                        

Mike Butchart                                             

517-789-6069                                             

butchartmike3@gmail.com 

Past President                                     

Tom Heikkinen                                           

517-782-5281                                             

twheikki@aol.com                                                                                

COMMITTEE CHAIRS                 

Events                                                      

Kathy Lake                                                 

517-688-9301                               

vicky32@frontiernet.net 

Legislative                                                 

Mike Butchart                                             

517-789-6069                                             

butchartmike3@gmail.com 

Membership                                     

AnnMarie Frohm                                        

517-783-4996                                       

irishlady01@comcast.net   

Scholarship                                             

Rhoda Tinkham                                             

517-628-9740                                          

rmtinkham@gmail.com 

Newsletter                                              

Joann Davis                                               

517-787-1189                                       

jedavis22@gmail.com                     

Sunshine                                                    

Jan Riede                                                  

954-675-4576                     

mjriede72@gmail.com 

Members-at-Large                                   

Michael Marcellino                                      

517-787-2023                                                

mmarcellino@comcast.net                           

Sam Lalomia                                              

517-262-5616                         

slalomia@ameritech.net   

Golf Tournament                                       

Bob Kiple                                                   

517-784-1591 

 

              

 

RETIREE OFFICE             

1945 W. Parnall Rd., P21-505  

Phone: 517-788-1221       

Fax:     517-768-1412                                       

If we miss your call, please 

leave a message. Website for retiree information: www.consumersenergy.com/retiree                         

Online Directory password:  Forerunners                                                      

November  27 November Jacksonians Board Meeting 10:00 AM                                                                

December 11 Christmas Luncheon  -  Country Club of Jackson, Noon  

December No December Jacksonian Board Meeting         

February 12 Wine Tasting Event  -  More information to follow       

May 2019 Forerunners Meeting 

Where did the time go?  Each year seems to go 
faster than the last!!  As you can see from the list 
below, the Jacksonians had some great events in 

2018!  We TRY to add new and interesting activities each 
year.  Please do not hesitate to contact me, or any of the Board with new 
(or old) ideas you would like to incorporate in 2019.  We aim to 
please!!  A reminder that we have the election of Officers coming up in 
December.  Please contact us if you'd like to throw your hat in the 
ring.  We are always looking for new blood. I mean ideas;>   Thanks to all 
of you for making this year one of the best for all CECo retirees! 

  

Events held in 2018 

Join us for our Annual Holiday Luncheon at the Jackson  

Country Club.  Our entertainment for this special event will be, 

Matt Walch, a tribute singer from Chicago.  His music consists 

of songs recorded by Frank Sinatra, Tony Bennett and other legends of 

music.  Matt has opened for the Glenn Miller Orchestra and performed live with 

Tommy Dorsey Orchestra.  To further celebrate this event we will be giving 

away two beautiful door prize baskets, made by Kathy Lake.  Also, a 

50/50 drawing with proceeds going to high school scholarships.          

                                                                                                               

*  Top Sirloin Steak with Béarnaise Sauce or                                                     

*  Roast Salmon with Citrus Champagne Sauce for your entree.        

Lunch includes classic caesar salad, herb roasted red skins, sauté of  seasonal 

vegetables, coffee or tea and for dessert, Italian Almond Cream Cake . You are 

welcome to bring a guest. Cost is $25.00 a person.  Doors open at 11:30am.  

Registration forms with payment are required by December 6.                                                                                                        

If you have special dietary needs, please contact Kathy Lake at 517-688-9301 

or vicky32@frontiernet.net.                                                                     

       Hope you can join us for a wonderful afternoon!    

*  Christmas Luncheon at Country Club of Jackson                                             

*  Grand River Brewery  -  Wine Tasting                                                               

*  Spring Luncheon at Country Club of Jackson                                                         

*  Reunion Luncheon at Vista Grand Villa                                                                                                

*  Picnic at Clarklake Beach and Boat Club                                                                                              

*  United Way “Hat and Mitten” Drive                                                                                                 

*  Burr Oak Golf Scramble                                                                                                                      

*  Forerunners Annual Golf Outing at the Medalist in Marshall                                                                                                       

*  Annual Reunion Luncheon at Turkeyville USA                                                                                    

*  Health Care “Follow-up” Meeting                                                                        

  May 2019 bring good health,                          

   happiness and your continued friendship! 



                                                                                                                                                                  

Sympathy to the family of:    

*  Jared Karl (ret. 2006) 

*  Wilma Haywood (ret. 1998) 

*  Linda Swartz (ret. 2004) 

Sympathy to retirees/employees who have lost 

family members:      

*   Sue (ret. 2006) and Monte (ret. 2002) Hardy  

 sister, Lyn Lantz                                     

*   Sandie (ret. 2007) and Terry (ret. 2014) Good

 mother, Anna Kosinski                                 

*   Tom Heikkinen (ret. 2003) brother              

 Melvin Heikkinen and mother-in-law                   

 Josephine Marshall                                        

*  Jean (ret. 2004) and Rick (ret. 2005) Savoie 

 mother, Frances C. Burdick                               

*  Steve Wallenwine (ret. 2012) mother            

 Ethel Mae Wallenwine                                          

*  Carolyn (ret. 2010) and Randy (ret. 2009) Smoyer

 mother, Martha A. Glover                                     

*  Nancy Dockery (ret. 1989) husband                

 Hershel “Doc” Dockery                                         

*  Richard Strang (ret, 1987) wife, F. Jean Strang         

*  Fordine Williams (ret. 2012) nephew                          

 Douglas DeLong 

 

______________________________________   ____________________________________       

NAME (Print)       SPOUSE 

____________________________________________________________________________________________    

ADDRESS     APT.#   CITY   STATE  ZIP 

PHONE ______________________________  EMAIL ________________________________________________  

Winter Address (if applicable) ____________________________________________________________________                      

    Address                 Apt.#  City                  State                Zip 

2018 Membership Dues ($10+$7=$17) $________  Scholarship donation  $__________    or                                                         

2019 Membership Dues  ($10+$7=$17) $________  = Total Enclosed $__________    Check #______    Date: _______    

                                                                             

 2019 Forerunner & Jacksonians Membership Renewal                   Annual dues Forerunner   = $10.00 
                                                                                Annual dues Jacksonians = $  7.00 

Contact our Sunshine Committee Chair Jan Riede  (contact info. on sidebar) with information on:  Congratulations -

Sympathy—Landmark  Anniversary or Special Event that you would like included in the Jacksonian.   

Make your check payable to:  CP Jacksonians and mail the completed form with check to:                                                      

CP Jacksonians, 1945 W. Parnall Rd., P21-505, Jackson, MI 49201   

Forerunner (Michigan wide Chapter) & Jacksonians are working for you! Forerunners offering:  Mailing of the       

RetireeLine newsletters and July Forerunner newsletter to over 1,600 retirees.  Forerunners are also offering - High 

School Scholarships -  Annual Golf Outing and Luncheon event yearly.  The Jacksonians offering:  Monthly Newsletter 

mailed to over 500 members - Yearly Holiday Luncheon - Annual Picnic - Free Events - Keeping in touch with former 

Co-workers - Meeting New Retirees - Annual Golf Outing - CE Events - CE Information                                                           

  Please consider becoming a member or renewing your Membership Today! 

 

________________________________________ _____________________________________________   

NAME (Print)      SPOUSE/GUEST 

________________________________________ _____________________________________________      

ADDRESS     APT. #  CITY   STATE   ZIP 

PHONE ______________________________  EMAIL ________________________________________________  

Number of entrees:    Top Sirloin Steak with Béarnaise Sauce          #________ 

   Roast Salmon with Citrus Champagne Sauce #________ 

Luncheon Fee:  at $25 a person   $___________                        Total Amount Enclosed:     $___________ 

       

           C# __________   Date___________ 

Registration for Holiday Luncheon  -  Country Club of Jackson  -  Dec. 11, 2018 

If you have special dietary needs, please contact Kathy Lake at                      

 517-688-9301 or vicky32@frontiernet.net.                                                                     


